Final

Notes of the Annual Public Meeting of Great Yarmouth Port Authority
21 September 2022

Held on Wednesday 21st September 2022 at 2.00pm
at Vanguard House, South Beach Parade, Great Yarmouth, NR30 3GY


Present:

GYPA Board Members, R. Goffin - Peel Ports, Tim Ellis and Duncan Cole -Norfolk CC Malcolm McAllister-BAM Farrans JV

Plus guests -see list.

Apologies were received from AT- Broads Authority, CB- Norfolk and Suffolk Boating, BA-Seajacks and RF -Origin.

1. Roger Arundale, Chairman, welcomed the guests and apologised for the meetings cancelled during Covid. He re-assured everybody that Board meetings had been held regularly during this time, often remotely by Zoom.

He introduced the GYPA Board, noting the breadth and length of experience of the Board members and inviting guests to consider getting involved.  There were due to be vacancies on the Board as members finished their appointments.

2.	GYPA 2021/22 Report

RA referred the guests to the GYPA web site where there was a full copy of the GYPA Annual report.  He then explained that GYPA was a trust port, a statutory harbour authority governed by an independent board acting in the interests of its stakeholders.  The Great Yarmouth Port Company, aka Peel Ports acts as an agent for GYPA in the discharge of its statutory duties.

3.	Peel Ports -Great Yarmouth

Richard Goffin, Port Director, Peel Ports- GY invited guests to introduce themselves to get a feel for their interests and gave a brief summary of port statistics.  In 2021/2 there had been an 11% reduction in commercial port entries down from 3084 in 2020/21 to 2732.  In the first 5 months of this year port entries have been 1604.

4. 	Great Yarmouth Third River Crossing

Tim Ellis, Project Manager, Norfolk CC presented an in-depth slide show providing a construction up-date for the GY Third River Crossing.  The £121 million project is due to open in May 2023.

Malcolm McAllister outlined the local benefits of this major infrastructure project including 70% local jobs and £8.8million local supply chain spend.

Questions were taken on river closures, impact on river flows, bridge opening, leisure user calling points and traffic bottlenecks.


The following answers were provided:

There are 3 planned 72 hour river closures.
River flows around the new bridge are being monitored.
The bridge will be able to open upto 23 times a day, but advanced booking will be needed.
The calling points for leisure craft between the three bridges have not been forgotten.
Traffic flows will be monitored on completion of the works and adjustments made to traffic signals to improve flows where required.
Further information is available from the Norfolk CC web site - Third River Crossing

5.	Great Yarmouth Operations and Maintenance Campus

Duncan Cole, Project Engineer, Norfolk CC provided a powerpoint presentation explaining the concept and plans for the GY Operations and Maintenance Campus.  This included an improved river berth and pontoons to service wind farm vessels in the first phase.  Demand was strong, planning permission had been granted and a contractor was soon to be appointed.  Completion was planned for December 2023.

Questions were taken on the impact of pontoons and ever larger CTV’s on the efficacy of the spending beach.The possibility of double banking CTV’s was mentioned but had not been discussed with Peel Ports-GY.

The following answer was provided:

The Environment Agency and Planners will have considered the impact in making their decision to approve the development.

Further information available by e-mailing gyoandm@norfolk.gov.uk

6. 	Closing remarks

RA thanked the speakers for their presentations and everyone for attending and hoped that we could now get back to an annual cycle of meetings.The meeting closed at 3.30pm.
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